Evergreen Chapter

American Society for Public Administration

Board of Directors Meeting

January 24, 2007

Seattle University - Casey Building

Present: President Gary Walker, J. Paul Blake, Scott Haskins, Todd Haskins, Monica McCallum, Stephanie Bray, Steve Benowitz, Nick Payton, R. Peggy Smith.

President Gary called the meeting to order at 5:40pm.  After reviewing the agenda, he asked it there were other items to add.  None were offered.

Secretary Report

The Minutes of November 13, 2006, submitted by Scott Haskins were distributed, as well as having been e-mailed. They were approved as written.

Treasurer Report

Brian gave a verbal report while members reviewed bank balance sheets.  We have a Checking balance of $365.76 and a Savings balance of $3,181.71.  Although everyone understands we have a very small amount of yearly revenue and expenditures, it was agreed that it would be a good idea to have a Budget that would give structure to our programming and such.

 Program Committee

J. Paul distributed a General Description of the Program Committee.  He walked us through the document.  During this process, a few suggestions for additions were offered.  A revised document will be available for the next meeting.

Steve reported on activities that have been occurring around the Career Fair planning. There are several agencies involved in current planning.  In addition, there has been discussion of setting up a number of partnerships with non-government entities.  This event is shaping up to be larger, and appealing to a broader audience, that first thought.  This makes it infeasible to hold the fair this spring.  It may be in the fall.  Steve noted that many ideas and approached are being considered by the planning committee.  It has definitely been decided that government jobs will be featured exclusively.  

J. Paul mentioned that Garfield School is having an event next Monday, where he will staff an ASPA booth.   Others are welcome to attend as well.

Gary reported on Mary’s behalf that HASPA has a new Director.  That person is very interested in continuing our close relationship.  Mary will be reporting on the HASPA collaboration at the National Conference in March.  In addition, she and Dave are writing an article of the PA Times issue that features International issues.

Membership Committee

Nick talked about the thinking he has been doing about ways to increase membership.  He is interested in using our letterhead/logo to get our “face” before potential members. 

Calendar and Administrative Items

Gary read letters of resignation from Alan Lloyd and Gwendolyn Vopel.

The ASPA National Office has offered to send a staff person out to meet with us and see how we might be assisted by National ASPA.

The King County Emergency Agency is hosting a Partners in Emergency Preparedness Conference in April.  We decided against spending the $300 to be part of this event.

Due to the above mentioned resignations, and spring elections, Gary asked us to consider forming a Nominating Committee.  Nick volunteered to lead this effort.  

In response to Gary’s question about whether we are still interested in having a Public Service Recognition event this May, J. Paul said he would be bring a proposal to our next meeting.

Other calendar items Gary asked us to keep in mind are:

Elections before June.

A summer planning retreat.

PA Times themes for upcoming issues (he distributed a list of these).

NEXT MEETING:
Wednesday, February 28, 2007




Location to be announced, but most likely someplace in Seattle.

Respectfully submitted,

R. Peggy Smith

Secretary

